Second Grade News
From the classes of Mrs. Bautch and Mrs. Slade
2-18-16
Math
	
[image: http://comps.canstockphoto.com/can-stock-photo_csp16209647.jpg]	Our math work this week has focused on money representations and finding the value of coin combinations.  The second graders are using their understanding of place value and their skill of skip counting to determine the value of a group of coins.  They have also been introduced to the difference between the dollar sign and the cent sign and the two ways in which money amounts can be labeled.
	Thank you for helping your child to gather coins to keep at school to use during math time. Using actual coins is very beneficial for children when learning about coin values and counting coin combinations.  

Language Arts

	In reading, our focus this week has been on different places of the world.  The second graders are reading about various climates and terrains.  Comparing and contrasting features of various locations has been our emphasis as we work toward greater comprehension of texts.  The children are also reading about and comparing and contrasting the alligator and the crocodile.
	The children have been working with words with silent letters.  This week’s words contain the silent letters in words spelled with wr, kn, gn, mb, and sc.  They have also been “keeping their eyes open” for compound words.

Literature


[image: http://www.kidsreads.com/art/covers/1562470817.jpg]We are completing book four in the Addy series titled Happy Birthday, Addy!  Addy is about to choose a very historic date to celebrate her birthday.


Writing

The children are learning about linking verbs.  Linking verbs connect the subject to the rest of the sentence.  They do not show action.  The linking verbs we focused on this week are is, am, and are.  
Our mechanics lessons this week were regarding the capitalization of proper nouns.  Proper nouns name specific people, places, or things.

Science

This week we began a unit of study on Air & Weather.  The students will be observing weather and exploring the properties of air, clouds, and rain.  You may like to check out Oak Hill’s Weatherbug to look at the temperature and weather.  You may access Weatherbug from the school’s website.  On the left-hand side click “on-line resources.”  Then, click “student resources.”  You will see Weatherbug as one of the links.

One District, One Book

We hope your family is enjoying Mr. Popper’s Penguins by Richard and Florence Atwater.  The One District, One Book reading program is designed to create a community-wide book club. 
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